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THE FLOWER MOUND ANIMAL SERVICES BOARD MEETING HELD ON THE 21 DAY OF APRIL 2015 IN THE FLOWER MOUND TOWN HALL, LOCATED AT 2121 CROSS TIMBERS ROAD IN THE TOWN OF FLOWER MOUND, COUNTY OF DENTON, TEXAS AT 6:30 P.M.


The Animal Services Board met in a work session with the following members present:

	Mary O’Meara		Chair		Place 1
Christine Hastings		Member	Place 2
Caitlin Freeny			Member	Place 3
Cynthia Patterson		Member	Place 4
Kevin Bryant			Member	Place 5
Sandra Fambrough		Member	Place 7
Franklin Lee			Alternate	Place 9
	

The following members were not present:

Clare Schroeder-Brown	Member	Place 6
Jeffrey Kendall		Alternate	Place 8

	
Constituting a quorum with the following member of the Town staff participating:

	Dax Gollaher			Animal Services Officer/Board Secretary
	
A.	CALL ANIMAL SERVICES BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

	 Chair Mary O’Meara called the Animal Services Board meeting to order at
             6:29 P.M.       


B.	REGUALR ITEMS

1. Consider approval of the minutes from the Regular Meeting of the Animal Services Board held October 27, 2015.

Member Patterson made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Member Bryant seconded the motion.

AYES: Freeny, Lee, Hastings, Bryant, Patterson, Fambrough 
NAYS: None
	  
    

2. Staff Report

Member Hastings announced that Animal Services will be hosting a registration event for the public at the Hound Mound on March 12, 2016 from 9:00 am – 11:00 am.  Residents can get their free registration tag with proof of current rabies vaccination from a valid receipt or rabies certificate.

Chair O’Meara asked if the local vets issued the tags.  Member Hastings clarified and explained that only participating vets will issue registration tags, however, residents can also pick them up anytime at the Animal Adoption Center and the Flower Mound Police Department.


3. Humane Society of Flower Mound Update

On January 1, The Humane Society of Flower Mound changed its name to Humane Tomorrow.   The website is Humanetomorrow.org

On February 24, 2016, Humane Tomorrow is having an all-day fundraiser at Mellow Mushroom at 2450 Cross Timbers Rd.

On March 24, 2016, Humane Tomorrow is having a fundraiser at BJ’s Restaurant at 2609 Stemmons Fwy, Lewisville, Tx.

On April 16, 2016 the Wellington Homeowner’s association will be hosting a  Fun Run which benefits Humane Tomorrow.

On May 7, 2016 Humane Tomorrow will be hosting a “Putts for Paws” golf tournament in Bridlewood

4. Review of direction from Council on areas the board is interested in discussing
Member Hastings informed the Board that the request has been forwarded to the Town Manager but she has not received feedback at this time. 

Councilmember Bryant explained to the the Board that the Council wants feedback and ideas from the different boards and they should not wait for council to direct them.  If the Board has something they want to do, they should bring it to Council for them to take a look at. 

Chair O’Meara talked about the idea of education overlapping with the dog park.  She explained that the Animal Services Board and the Parks’ board may need some input from Council as to how the two boards can work together without overstepping.  

Councilmember Bryant explained that the dog park is a wonderful resource for education and sees the dog park being used in the future for many different things.  

Chair O’Meara asked that if the Council does provide direction prior to the next meeting does the Board need to wait until the next meeting to take any action.

Member Hastings explained that the Board is not limited to meeting only 3 times a year.  It can meet as many times as the Board wants.  Workshops and additional meetings can be put into place to get some of these things accomplished.


5. Animal Registration and microchipping promotion – helping lost pets

Member Hastings explained to the Board that a water bill insert on the topic of registration has been submitted, as well as Facebook posts and a registration event at the Hound Mound in March.  

Member Fambrough requested that the staff also scan for microchips at the    registration event in March.  Member Hastings agreed that scanning chips would be a good idea and agreed to bring a scanner and a sample chip to also show people what comes up when an animal that is chipped is scanned.   	

Member Fambrough also asked about possibly placing a link into the electronic version of the water bill to the animal educational information.  	The board discussed the various avenues the Town has for providing information to the residents.  Member Patterson agreed to research to create a list of these sources.  

Member Hastings asked for the Board’s assistance in coming up with various topics to highlight once a month throughout the year.   The Board came up with the following topics:

Spay & Neuter, Rabies, Microchipping, Heat Safety Tips, Snakes, Bunnies, Heartworm, Pets on Patio’s, How to recognize body language, How to introduce new pets to the family, seasonal vaccinations, Livestock identification, Fireworks and pets, Lost pets, Pet questions of the month.


· The board briefly discussed some feedback they were hearing about the Dog Park.  Chair O’Meara reminded everyone that if there are suggestions about the current dog park or feedback on future dog parks that information should be discussed with the Park’s Department and Park’s Board.  


E.	COORDINATION OF CALENDARS

	Animal Services Board Regular Meeting – May 24, 2016


F.	FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

	Review of direction from Council on areas the board is interested in discussing
	Continued discussion on monthly educational topics.  




          *Members volunteered to research various topics and write up a draft educational insert 

· Member Patterson – Microchipping

· Member Fambrough – Heat Safety Tips, create an email blast list of local veterinarians and animal business to send out educational information. 

· Member Freeny – Large animal vaccinations,  possibility of participating in a short educational video

· Lee – Questions of the Month – suggested questions to post monthly to  cause community interaction and enhance education through community wide communication.  
	
			
G.	ADJOURNMENT

	The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm


TOWN OF FLOWER MOUND, TEXAS

						 					
						Christine Hastings, Town Representative
ATTEST:

			
Dax Gollaher, Secretary

